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Goonawarra is G.R.E.A.T!  

At Goonawarra we all aim to be - 

Generous  Responsible  Enthusiastic  Ambitious   Trustworthy  

 
Register to get your electronic copy of the school newsletter by clicking on subscribe on our school 
website :  www.goonawarra.vic.edu.au  
 

óCreating, Nurturing & Expanding Learning Opportunities through  
Quality Education.ô 

 
MON  TUES WED THUR  FRI SAT SUN 

11th 

 
12th 

2018 Prep Art 
Sessions 
9.15am-10am 
10.15-11am 

13th 

Grades 5/6 Camp 
Wilkin  

14th 

Grades 5/6 Camp 
Wilkin  

15th 

Grades 5/6 Camp Wilkin  
 

16th 17th 

18th 19th 20th 

Grades 3-4 Western 
Water Incursion   

21st 22nd 

END OF TERM  
2.30PM DISMISSAL  

23rd 24th 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS  

9th October  
TERM 4 
COMMENCES  
Clubs - 1 

10th 11th 12th 

Grades 5-6 
Western Water 
Incursion  

13th 14th 15th  

16th 

Clubs -2 
17th 

 
18th 19th 20th 

 
21st 22nd 

 

 
THANK YOU!!!  
A BIG THANK YOU to  Mrs Carla Cropley  

Carla is our wonderful Assistant Principal  who on a daily basis helps to ensure the smooth and successful operation of our 
school (as well as keeping Mr. Fairweather in check). 
Being an Assistant Principal means that no two days look alike for Mrs. Cropley. Her role is extensive and heavily revolv es 
around the day -to-day operations of the school that relate to students and staff.  This includes overseeing curriculum 
development, facilitating ongoing professional development for staff and supporting staff with their planning and growth as a  
teaching professional. It also can include roles that don't involve paperwork and meetings... like taking classes when teachers 
are away or supporting students who might not be having an enjoyable day at school.   
For the past five weeks, Mr. Fairweather has been on long service leave, enjoying a well earned break.  During that time, Carla 
has been our Principal, making sure that Goonawarra PS continued to be a fantastic place of learning for our students. It's not 
an easy thing to do to fill Mr. Fairweather's shoes (they're quite big!), but Carla has done an incredible job with a great big smile 
always on her face! 
Thank you Carla for all of the hard work that you do at our school, but especially for the past five weeks in keeping 
Goonawarra PS running while Mr. Fai rweather has been away. We really appreciate all your efforts. You're amazing!!! 
 
LITERACY AND NUMERACY WEEK:  

This week we have celebrated Literacy and Numeracy Week. National Literacy and Numeracy Week helps to raise awareness 
of the importance of literacy and numeracy at school and beyond. Classes have enjoyed a range of activities, in addition year 
level spelli ng and maths champions were awarded at assembly on Monday and families were invited to a board game session 
today. 
 

mailto:goonawarra.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.goonawarra.vic.edu.au/
http://www.goonawarra.vic.edu.au/


NATIONAL HEALTH AND PE DAY:  
Yesterday we celebrated National Health and PE Day. Students dressed in their favourite football or sporting tea m. It was 
fantastic to see so many students dressed up and engaging in friendly banter about their favourite team and sport. Next year we 
would love to see all students converted to Geelong and proudly wearing navy and white! The $340 raised from the gold coin 
donation will go to the Fight Cancer Foundation. Throughout the day students engaged in physical activity, were encouraged to  
bring a healthy lunch. There was a football dress up competition, art competition and lunch time handball competition. A grea t 
day was had by all, thank you to Mr Fitz for organizing the day..  
 
GRADE 5/6 CAMP:  
Next week, our Grade 5/6 students and staff head off to Anglesea for a three day camp. 
It is always a great experience! 
Students will be involved with a whole range of activities including wall  climbing , bike riding , beach walking, archery, rope 
courses and many other great activities.  
As usual, I will be attending the camp as well.  
It will be a wonderful experience for ev eryone! 
 
UPGRADE UPDATE:  

The successful contractor to undertake the upgrade to the school is Searle Brothers. 
The grant we received will allow many improvements to be completed.  
The list of projects to be addressed include:  

ü Repairing water leaks in the library ceiling.  
ü Replacing the damaged water pipes in the amphitheatre area outside the library and art room.  
ü Removing all the pavers in the amphitheatre area and replacing them with concrete paths and synthetic grass.  In 

order for this to occur, the trees in this area (which are very tall and potentially dangerous in a play area), will need to 
be removed.  Many other trees and shrubs are constantly being planted around the school. 

ü Resurfacing the Grade 5/6 basketball courts with synthetic grass and line m arkings. 
ü Levelling uneven concrete pathways. 
ü Removing three old gas boilers which are no longer being used.  This will create new storage areas. 
ü Renovating the student toilet areas.  This will involve new floor coverings, tiles on the wall s and painting.  
ü Replacing many of the rotting poles around the veranda h areas. 
ü Painting the exterior of the school. 
ü Upgrading the heating in the Administration area, staffroom and library.  
ü Internal painting of some sections of the school. 

The above works will commence on the school holidays and should be completed in February next year. 
This is an exciting opportunity for the school to improve our facilities.  
 
WHICH SIDE OF THE FENCE DO YOU SIT?  
I love dogs!           I hate dogs! 
I think dogs are the best pet!        I am scared of dogs! 
I love it when my dog licks me!         I don’t like dogs near me! 

 
We all have different opinions and reactions to dogs.  

Due to these differences, schools do not permit dogs on their grounds. 
At Goonawarra we h ave the same rules. 
Please respect the feelings and emotions of others, especially children, and do not bring dogs inside the school fence. 
 
SCHOOL HATS:  
At this time each year we require students to commence wearing hats when outside for their protection f rom the sun.  At 
present this does not seem to be a huge problem! 
Never the less, now is the time. 
From next Monday all students are expected to be wearing their school hats each day. 
New hats are available from the PSW store.   
 
PARENTS AND FRIENDS FETE NEWS: 
The Parents and Friends Committee has been working extremely hard to get the 30th Anniversary Fete organised and ready for 

the Friday 20th October festivities. Please save date Ṱ 
In the next couple of weeks we will be sending home pre -order forms fo r wristbands which will give each person access to all 
rides and activities on the day. The pre-sale price for the bands will be $20 per person, all access tickets will be available on the 
day for $25 per person on the day. 
Much more details to come in the coming weeks. 
 
PREP 2018 TRANSITION SESSION 2 : 

Next Tuesday 12th September we will be conducting our second Prep 2018 transition session which will have an Art  focus. 
There are still places available if you have not booked in. Please see the office to book in for the session. These sessions are 
important in assisting studentsõ transition to formal schooling. 
 
 



 



lan Fairweather  
Principal  
fairweather.alan.e@edumail.vic.gov.au  

 
Term Dates for 2017 

Term 3: 17th July to 22nd September 
Term 4: 9th October to 22nd December 
 Please keep up with school events by reading the newsletter each week.  It is also available in colour each Thursday 

afternoon on the school website at www.goonawarra.vic.edu.au  

 

Congratulations to one of our past students, Dean Ieremia who has been drafted by Melbourne Storm.  Dean is only 

16 years old, and Melbourne Storm usually only draft players once they turn 18.  He will be training with the senior 
players, learning,  and developing his skills with them.  

 
GOONAWARRA PRIMARY SCHOOL  30 YEAR FETE:  
Lucky Dip Jars 
As part of the Goonawarra PS fete, Grade 5 are running a lucky dip jars stall. We are 
asking for donations of jars containing novelty items to be donated to the school.  
Some ideas of items that you could put into the jars are ð small bouncy balls, hair 
accessories, novelty erasers, gel pens, small toys, small yoyos, lollypops just to name a 
few! 
Please ensure that the labels are removed from the jars and the contents are clearly visible. 
If placing food items in the jar, perhaps send to school closer to fete.  
Grade 5 students and teachers. 
 

If your child ’s enrolment details have changed, could you please contact the school office to 
make the amendments to the student enrolment information .  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ATTENTION ALL JUNIOR SOCCER PLAYERS up to 15 yrs of age , 

NEW SEASON JUNIOR INDOOR SOCCER STARTS TERM 4 ,WEEK STARTING OCTOBER 8TH 

PLEASE REGISTER YOURSELF OR TEAM TODAY 

REGISTRATION UP TILL 4TH OCTOBER 

CONTACT TRACEY ON 

sis_activekidz@bigpond.com or phone 0448445406 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER   

Friday 8th  September Nicole Huybers, Regina Reid, Sue Taylor 

Monda y 11th September Nicole Huybers  

FOR SALE 
Sunbury College girlõs second-hand uniform items!  

2 girls short sleeved shirts in new condition ð size 14- $20.00 EACH. 
1 girls sports top ð xs $10.00 

Please see Janine at Goonawarra P.S 
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